
 

For Local 8 Members at Solid Ground 
May 19, 2023 

   

New Union Representative 
 
OPEIU Local 8 welcomed two new Union Representatives in 2023, Jesse Holtzinger-
Cruz and Mike Horne. With these additions, we have made some changes to our Union 
Representative’s groups. Effective May 22, 2023, Phoebe Feldsher will no longer be 
working with Solid Ground. Union Representative Ida Kovacic will be working with you 
moving forward.  
 
Phoebe has enjoyed working with all of you. They are proud to have served such an 
active and engaged group. You will be in good hands with Ida, and Phoebe will be 
around to ease the transition. 
 
Welcome, Ida! You can reach Ida at ida@opeiu8.org or by calling 
206-441-8880 x117. 
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